
Memo From: 
Patrick Landry
Date:

September 8, 2004

Regarding:  
Account Coding Change for Equipment Capitalization

Effective for fiscal year 2005, the equipment capitalization threshold for the LSU Health Sciences Center, New Orleans campus, has changed from $1,000 to $5,000.  This change is a result of a revision in the equipment capitalization policy of the Louisiana Office of Statewide Reporting and Accounting Policy.  However, State law still requires equipment having an original acquisition cost of $1,000 or more to be tagged and tracked by an annual inventory. As a result, the procedures for coding equipment with an acquisition cost of $1,000 to $4,999 have changed. 

 

Effective immediately, all equipment with an acquisition cost of $1,000 to $4,999 should be coded to the taggable acquisition account codes (540100-540126). A list of these account codes is attached.  All other equipment with an acquisition cost of $5,000 or more should be coded consistently with prior years (570000-579699). 

 

Any adjustments or reclasses for fiscal year 2004 will be prepared by Accounting Services. Please make a note of these changes so that any future purchases are coded correctly. 

 

If anyone has any questions regarding this change please contact Holly Roberts at (504) 568-3061.

 

 

